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Workgroup: Leadership 
 

Date: July 8, 2014 

Leader: Gladys Campbell  
 Recommendation # 

1,2,and 7   

Purpose: 

To take action against the IOM recommendations for the Future of Nursing 
that are specific to nursing leadership.  These recommendations include: 
a.  Recommendation #1 – Remove Scope of Practice Barriers 
b. Recommendation # 2 – Expand opportunities for nurses to lead and diffuse 

collaborative improvement efforts, and 
c. Recommendation #3 – Prepare and enable nurses to lead change and advance 

health 
 

Planned Activities /Outcomes [current]  

 Engage in a contractual relationship (through NWONE) with CAP2 – Gladys and Christy Cowgill 
met with the CAP2 leaders in Chicago and spent a day learning about their services and data base.  
We began discussion related to a first draft contract and plan to continue our negotiations in 
hopes of reaching an agreement.   

 A formal presentation on CAP2 shared by Gladys, Christy and Debra McElroy of the CAP2 group is 
on the formal agenda for the NWONE fall program 

 The theme for the 2014 NWONE fall program is “The Affordable Care Act as Opportunity: 
Advancing the Contribution of Nursing to the Public’s Health” to align with the work of the OAC.   

 A conference call with AACN to discuss bringing their CSI program to the NW was held on June 17.  
The dialogue went well and we plan to continue the discussion related to bringing the CSI 
program into the NW.   

 Educational program on Getting Nurses on Board(s) was completed – very positive reviews were 
received – 130 nurses attended 

 The Best on Board program is currently enrolling participants from the NW 
 3 nurse trustee mentors have been identified 

 

Timeline 

 Monthly meetings of the workgroup are planned through the end of 2014 

 

Very next step(s) 

 Actions as outlined above (CAP2 contract, AACN collaboration, Best on Board 
enrollment, Fall conference brochure will be out this month and registration for the 
conference will begin. ) 

 The workgroup’s charter has been finalized.   
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 Most action items on the workgroup charter have an assigned workgroup member as the 
accountable lead.   

 Any action item without a lead will be dropped from the charter.   

 

Resources/Source: 

We are in discussion with a grant writer now to see if we might be able to achieve grant 
funding for some of our work 

Work that requires the support and alignment of NWONE is being discussed with their various 
commission leaders and executive committee 

Fully committed workgroup members who are willing to execute on the plans of the group are 
essential to the workgroups success. 

 

 

 

What is needed from the steering committee: (Decisions, Support, Resources, etc) 

 Connection at the national level to communicate our efforts and see if there are 
opportunities for either higher level support or if the national leaders will provide us 
with a forum to communicate our work such that this communication may lead to future 
support.   As we all know --  it is very hard to execute on the IOM recommendations 
with nothing but good will and volunteerism.    

 Assistance with promoting attendance at the Best on Board program and at the Fall 
Program on “The Affordable Care Act as Opportunity: Advancing the Contribution of 
Nursing to the Public’s Health” 

 Assistance in defining potential nurse mentees for the trustee mentorship role. 


